TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 21st February 2018 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer
Linda Crawford
Todd Canton
Pat Fulford
Jim Hall
John Ling
Jean Canton (Acting Secretary)
In Attendance
Julia Kempson
1. Apologies

David Laming, Doreen Lloyd, Ben Roberts
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of Ordinary Meeting on 17th January 2018  

Proposed Todd Canton:  Seconded Pat Fulford
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


KSP reported that the group had experienced an occasional problem with unlocking the front door to the Scout Hut.  So far we have not been able to rectify this but users know that they can get in via the double doors.

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Mother and Toddlers

LS reported that the group had experienced difficulty accessing the chairs piled high in the Kimberley Room.  They had found it difficult to take them down.  This was noted and the height of the chairs will be monitored in future.





KSP

Parish Council
    
Access to the Defibrillator.  The Committee had now reached agreement with the Bowls Club about the position of the access gate, copies of the padlock keys to which will be given to the Hall.  








     KSP/TC





Friends of Tewin


Nothing to report.

THACS

Nothing to report.

SCREEN ON THE GREEN

The latest screening of ‘Rebel Without a Cause’ was well attended.  The next film “The Merchant of Venice’ will be shown on Monday, 19th March.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
       A ‘Mind the Step’ sign will shortly be placed on the outside door of the Parish Room.  JH

Health & Safety

Nothing to report.

Decorating

Prior to the meeting the Committee discussed a comprehensive report on the Hall refurbishment prepared by Diane and Paul Hagger.  Each of the relevant areas were visited and decisions made as to the colour scheme and other decoration requirements necessary.

Some of the work will need to be carried out by contractors.  It was also decided to do a leaflet drop asking for volunteers to help with the work, and hopefully get some new faces involved with the Hall.








KSP/GW/TC

Feedback on the above to Paul and Diane Hagger.



KSP  




Fund Raising and Publicity
      
Jumble Sale:  TC advised that he has ordered more Tewin Helper Badges which hopefully would be received in time for the Jumble Sale.  
  
Village Fete:  Lynn Farr has indicated that she is willing to offer advice if volunteers come forward to form a new Fete Committee.    








 
Insurance
   
GW will discuss with Peter Burleigh about taking this over.



GW

KSP will take over the Charity Commission work from PB.



KSP
      Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report
   
GW gave a full breakdown of the Hall’s funds and advised that although there had been some increase there was very little change since his last report.  He detailed various incomes, which had included a donation of £170, plus funds from the New Year’s Eve Party, but advised there was little change in the current account figures.





GW reiterated his previous concerns over having no protection of funds against the effect of possible inflation, particularly with regard to long term improvements, such as the roof fund.  He was giving consideration to investing funds in long term assets.  It was necessary to decide the sum and the fund, as well as the period in which to invest.  He added that it was necessary to have a proposal to submit to the Trustees.  The Committee agreed to this suggestion in principle and will await the proposal from GW.  

GW
6. 
Supporters Club    






The draw for January 2018

1st    Stephen Stott, Harwood Close (No. 34) - £59

2nd   Rosemarie Sheppard, Corsley Heath, Wilts (No. 17) - £35

3rd    Hazel Paul, Lower Green (No. 96) - £12
3rd    Pat Fulford, Bishops Road (No.243) - £12
The draw for February 2018 was:

1st    Ann Kevis, Upper Green Road (No. 119) - £59

2nd   Dagmar Brook, Orchard Road (No. 233) - £36
3rd    John Payne, Lower Green (No. 36) - £12 

3rd    Hilary Tipping, Lower Green (No. 147) - £12
7. 
Rentals

PF advised that income from rentals was received on a regular basis, other than from one group who delayed payment.

KSP advised that the Pilates Class from the Pavilion will be using the Parish Room from early April, including holiday periods.

In addition the Art Class will use the Parish Room during the Pavilion extension period.   

8.
Time Line 

Add Parish Room.
9.
Any Other Business

New Airfield Petition

TC advised that plans had been submitted for a new runway and clubhouse at Panshanger Airfield, which would impact on the surrounding area in terms of noise levels etc.  As a result, a Petition to object to the plan was available in the Reception area of Tewinbury Farm, which the owners were asking people to sign.

Parish Room ‘Top Out’ Reception.  

Agreed in principle but numbers need to be limited.



    
 TC
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Wednesday, 21st March 2018, 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room.

(It is hoped to start the meeting prompt at 7:30pm and finish before 8pm in order to have a ‘topping-out’ drink with Committee members, their spouses and other invited guests).


